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Director ~ Jennifer Fitzpatrick
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Jaime Meier (Jan-Mar), Alexis Jones 
(May-present);  Clerk  ~ Lindsey Nydegger 
Summer Students  ~Jorden Marianchuk,
Elizabeth Best, Emma Abrey, Tanner Hall,  
 

The common thread that ran throughout the programs, initiatives and exhibits was engagement.  For the
previous two years the staff had done an excellent job of staying connected to the community despite Covid
restrictions by providing seasonal take-home activities and shifting information sharing to online newsletters,
radio and social media. The time had come to welcome back the community, recognizing the impact
engagement has on quality of life! In 2022, there has been incredible response to the recruitment of
volunteers to assist with the programs and welcome visitors back.

It is exciting to once again witness the streams of children of all ages entering the Museum and Gallery to see
the works of art, listen to the stories and participate in programs. Our activities are very inclusive and meet
the needs of the wide demographics of residents of the Humboldt area.  We want everyone to feel valued and
welcomed in our great community.

We are proud of the commitment our Director Jennifer Fitzpatrick and her staff have made to promote the
journey towards Truth and Reconciliation. Thank you to Jennifer and her staff and to my fellow board
members for their dedication, to City Council, our funders  and partners for their continued support, and to
the many volunteers who donate countless hours to assist in everything we do. We look forward to
continuing to serve you in 2023!

On behalf of the Humboldt and District Museum and Gallery
Board, I am pleased to present the 2022 Annual Report for the
Department of Cultural Services. The year 2022 was special, as
the community celebrated the 40th anniversary of the Museum.
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We acknowledge operational and project funding support from: 

~ Museum Grant program through Sask Lotteries

~ Museums Association of Saskatchewan's Technology Microgrant 

~ Saskatchewan Council of Archives and Archivists

~ Canadian Youth Employment Strategy through the Department of Canadian Heritage:

    Canadian Museums Association and the National Trust – Heritage Canada

~ Department of Canadian Heritage Recovery Fund for Heritage Organizations through 

    the Museums Assistance Program. 

~ Development Grant through SKArts

~ Community Cultural Engagement and Planning Grant  through SaskCulture 

Staff development
Health and safety training included municipal safety training, WHIMIS, and Asbestos
Awareness. Staff were involved in reviewing safety data sheets, safe job procedures,
emergency response plans, fire drills, first aid inventories, weekly hazard awareness
assessments and monthly facility inspections.  

Specific areas of staff development in 2022 include topics such as Allyship 101, online
marketing, volunteer recruitment, First Aid / CPR / AED, Indigenous Games
workshop from Wanuskewin, 4 Seasons of Reconciliation, Cultural Resilience,
Activating UNDRIP in Canadian Museums, and virtual attendance at the Canadian
Museums Association conference, Creative Cities Network of Canada Summit, and
Wicihitowin Indigenous Engagement virtual conference.

The Director adjudicated one provincial grant and one national grant program, and
was part of a new working group of the Canadian Museums Association on
“Reconciliation and UNDRIP in Small Museums”.

F U N D I N G

I M P A C T  
What we can count.... in 2022, the Department of Cultural Services engaged with 9,651 people
through visitation at the museum, gallery, water tower, original Humboldt, and off-site programs, as
well as online participation such as virtual workshops (this does not include likes, shares, comments
or views). This is 93% of pre-pandemic engagement recorded in 2019.  

What also counts.... the impact of the department beyond visitation at physical sites is
challenging to measure. We are grateful for everyone who supports our efforts to make
people feel welcome in their community, gain an understanding of the history of the
area, be inspired or challenged by artwork, respond to a new idea, explore natural and
cultural landscapes, learn the truth of Canadian history or reflect on the Reconciliation
mural.  The activities are designed to support the goals of the Department's 2022-2026
strategic plan in alignment with the Our Humboldt values. 
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M U S E U M

The Humboldt and District Museum celebrated its 40th
Anniversary!

A 40th anniversary exhibit was created to explore how
communities can be reflected through museum artifacts,
historic events, personal stories and contemporary cultural
items. The exhibit paid tribute to the incredible volunteers
whose inspiration and determination have built a community
jewel that is an integral part of residents' everyday life. 

Anniversary cake was shared with the community at a summer
barbecue with Carol McLaren sharing a brief history.

The "Fun at the Fair” Archives Week took place February 8-12 and featured photographs from the
collection highlighting the rich history of the agricultural fairs in the community. 

The partnership between the Museum & Gallery and St. Peter’s College Fine Arts Department continued
this year with an exhibit at the museum, as there was no exhibition space available at the gallery. The
exhibit featured paintings and drawings from students in Clint Hunker and Grant McConnell’s art classes.

A fun and frightening Halloween exhibit was created in the parlour and kitchen exhibits during the month
of October.

The Winter Exhibit on display for the month of December featured examples of winter 
transportation and winter life in Saskatchewan. 

E X H I B I T S :
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Thanks to Therese Weber for sharing her Métis heritage, Melanie Gray for sharing
her Indigenous heritage and Svitlana Vorona for sharing her Ukrainian heritage.  In
hearing their stories, visitors were given the opportunity to learn and appreciate
more of the cultural diversity of the Humboldt region.

Research on local community stories continued with staff documenting conversations such as these
with Pat Haeusler and Marjory Brockman, as well as Garry Jenkins, Jim Sawatsky and Gordon Cash.
Research and review of the digital copies of the Humboldt Journals continued this year. 

E x h i b i t  R e - d e s i g n  ~  R e s e a r c h  

"Being a part of the exhibit
makes you feel like you are
accepted into the community". 
Svitlana Vorona

"Regalia represents not only
the dancer’s personality, but
their history, family and
culture."
Melanie Gray 

C O M M U N I T Y  C O N N E C T I O N S

"Museum exhibits encourage kids and
adults to discover their creativity, curiosity
and imagination, and play a huge role in
preserving local culture."
Therese Weber

A new Community Connections exhibit was integrated into the 40th Anniversary exhibit
featuring cultural items, photographs and stories.
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COLLECTIONS

2 0 2 2  c o l l e c t i o n  d o n o r s :

E d  N o v e c o s k y
D e a n n a  R a u e r t
C o n n o r  K u r t z
H u m b o l d t  D i s t r i c t  H o s p i t a l
C i t y  o f  H u m b o l d t
B e v  K a i p
M a r j o r y  B r o c k m a n
L o u i s e  S c h m e i s e r
B a r r i e  B r o a d
R e b e c c a  P a s z t
K a t h y  B e r g
B r i a n  G r e s t
D e n n i s  K o r t e
D o r o t h y  H o f m a n n
G r e g o r y  B u r t o n
G a r t h  J o h n s o n
N a d i n e  K e l l e r
E m m a  A b r e y
R a l p h  F l e i s c h h a c k e r
J i m  S a w a t z k y
R o g e r  K o r t e
L o r n e  W o l f e
C a t h e r i n e  C o u g h l i n
G e r a r d  D r a u d e
D e l w y n  J a n s e n
B o n n i e  C l a s s e n
H u m b o l d t  &  D i s t r i c t  
C h a m b e r  o f  C o m m e r c e

In 2022, there were over 300 items added to the collection,
bringing the total to over 25,000 items. A Collections committee
Terms of Reference was developed to define the committee's
parameters and responsibilities. 

Items donated includes a French’s Mustard train car pencil holder
from the Humboldt Flour Mills, a full set of Richman’s tokens,
historic postcards, local photographs and documents, and local
scrapbooks with obituaries, weddings and anniversaries. There
were 10 items deaccessioned from the collection. 

In 2022, 101 items from 20 donors were added to the Humboldt
Broncos Memorials collection, bringing the total to 11,914 items. A
new webpage with a search engine was developed. 

A new group of volunteers are creating finding aids for a large
collection of scrapbooks including obituaries, weddings, and
anniversaries as well as the first Minute Books for the Town of
Humboldt (1905-1912). Research on the nominations for municipal
streets and parks was completed for city administration. 

Thanks also to our volunteers who assist with research. During
2022, the Museum received 34 formal information requests.

The importance of local artifacts and
stories are demonstrated when folks like
the Kraus family (pictured at left) come in
to see the circa 1930s "Humboldt Bottlers"
bottle from their family history! 
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6

“ I t ’ s  n o t  a  m u s e u m .  I t ’ s  n o t  a  p l a c e  o f  a r t i f a c t s ;  i t ’ s  a  p l a c e  o f  i d e a s . ”
 

–  J e a n i e  K a h n k e



 Creative workshop series
 in February & March 

~ Cross-Stitch
~ Hand Embroidery  

 Stories of Humboldt Education program - February
~ Virtual and in-person tours and hands-on activities

 Museum Anniversary Education program -May & June
~ Storytelling tour, fun activities and ice-cream!

Summer Fun Programs ~ July & August
~ Finding Flowers  ~Mixed Media Mania   

~Treasure Hunt Through Time ~ Pixel This!
Scavenger hunts, exploration, hands-on activities

Winter Exhibit Education program - December
~ Storytelling tour and crafts

Rainbow Coffee Club
We hosted the monthly Rainbow Coffee group which is the youth group from
the Humboldt & District Pride group. Young people came from as far away as
Watrous and Bruno to attend this meeting, and create “Pixel Art” crafts. This is
in partnership with the Humboldt Pride Network. 

C O M M U N I T Y  E N G A G E M E N T  

Quill Plains Museums Network Meeting 
~18 museums from the region working together 

on projects and marketing materials
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 Chalk Art Day
On August 18, over 300 community
members participated in Community Chalk
Art Day including volunteers from the
Humboldt Fire Department Drone Program
who filmed the artworks from the air. 
  

Sauerkraut Making!
Thanks to volunteers Ed and
Elaine Drachenburg who shared
the skills of sauerkraut making!
Participants donated a jar to the
Festival of Wreaths, and also took
one home.    

 
As part of our celebration of
Multicultural Week, we hosted a
Conversation Café at the Museum in
partnership with the Humboldt &
District Regional Newcomer Centre.
Staff and clients from the Newcomer
Centre attended and we had a lovely
conversation about life in Canada
over coffee, tea and a variety of
multicultural deserts.
 

Newcomers Conversation Cafe! 

C O M M U N I T Y  E N G A G E M E N T  
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EXHIBITS

The “Dimensions” exhibit was a multi-media showcase of the creativity
and talent of 34 Saskatchewan craft artists from the Saskatchewan
Craft Council.  

GALLERY

“Madhu Kumar: The Stories of Immigrant
Women” featured the portraits of 9 immigrant
women to create a space where the women’s
stories of joy and frustration are seen and heard.
This exhibit was sponsored by the Humboldt
Area Arts Council through OSAC.

“Common Truths” by Donna Langhorne recognized
the experiences of Indigenous peoples and the
ongoing impacts of colonialism.  This exhibit was
sponsored by the Humboldt Area Arts Council
through OSAC.

“Passages” by Louisa Ferguson and Paula Cooley,
featured mixed media sculptures using glass, ceramics,
metal, and wood. 

The annual “Members Show and Sale”
featured the incredible talents of 35
Gallery members, and over 80 pieces of
artwork in a wide variety of mediums
including painting, photography, glass,
steel, ceramics, embroidery, and mixed
media works.
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C O M M U N I T Y  E N G A G E M E N T  

 Creative workshop
series  ~ Felting  

Virtual Artist Talk with Madhu Kumar
 

 Arts Education programs with Madhu Kumar
~ Tours and Hands-on activities

Donna Langhorne Education program 
~ tour and painting activity

Winter Beading Workshop
led by Melanie Gray

 
~Pysanka demonstration and
Ukraine relief fundraiser with

Carol Oleksyn
 

Private viewings of 
exhibits in the mornings 

 Photographing Your Art virtual workshop
in partnership with CARFAC Sask

Summer Scavenger Hunts 
~Gallery, Museum, Morse Code and Community Hunts  

with a prize courtesy of Dairy Queen 

Artist Submissions 
Thank you to our artists review committee of Mel Bolen,
Elaina Adams, Wayne Schidlowsky, Karen Holden and
Lorraine Jansen who reviewed six submissions for
upcoming exhibits. 

Appraisal of the permanent art collection at the gallery for
insurance purposes was completed. The exhibition
agreement was revised to reflect this change and provide
coverage of temporary exhibitions. 1 0



" A r t  i s  o u r  o n e  t r u e  g l o b a l  l a n g u a g e . . .
. . . i t  s p e a k s  t o  o u r  n e e d  t o  r e v e a l ,  h e a l  a n d  t r a n s f o r m . "

R i c h a r d  K a m l e r

A r t s  E d u c a t i o n  P r o g r a m
 w i t h  M a d h u  K u m a r  e x h i b i t
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I n  p a r t n e r s h i p  w i t h  t h e  D o w n t o w n  B u s i n e s s  I m p r o v e m e n t  D i s t r i c t ,  N u t r i e n  a n d  t h e
H u m b o l d t  A r e a  A r t s  C o u n c i l ,  w e  s t a r t e d  a  n e w  f o u r - p a r t  c o n c e r t  s e r i e s  t h i s  s u m m e r

t h a t  f e a t u r e d  l i v e  m u s i c  a n d  a n  o u t d o o r  B B Q  l u n c h .
 

 A p p r o x i m a t e l y  1 , 4 0 0  p e o p l e  e n j o y e d  l o c a l  m u s i c i a n s  s u c h  a s  B r i a n  G r e s t  a n d  W a l t e r
B u s h m a n ,  T h e  H o r s e ’ s  M o u t h ,  L a d y  F r i d a y ,  Y a n a  Y u d i n a - J e e w o n ,  a n d  B e n  D o n a l d s o n .

 

F u n d r a i s i n g  b a r b e c u e s  s u p p o r t e d  t h e  M u s e u m ,  W a t e r  T o w e r ,  S c o u t s  C a n a d a ,  B i l l
B r e c h t  P a r k ,  a n d  H u m b o l d t  S P C A .

S U M M E R  C O N C E R T  S E R I E S
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P U B L I C  A R T

Kevin PeeAce and Director Jennifer Fitzpatrick on
National Indigenous Day Ceremony for the

Reconciliation Mural - June 21, 2022
 
 

 
 

A ceremony was held on June 21. Thanks to Elder Stuart Bitternose for his Blessing, Harold Littletent for
sharing traditional dances, and to Bryan McNabb of Horizon School Division for helping to coordinate the
ceremony. Thanks also to Public Art Chair Barrie Broad for being the MC, and to Kevin PeeAce for sharing
his personal story about the mural and Reconciliation. 

We are appreciative of the support of the schools in Humboldt, and specifically Cathy Korte-Monz, Jackie
Bay, Celeste Leray-Leicht and Chloe Monz for coordinating the painting by their students. 

A Reconciliation mural was designed by Kevin
PeeAce with inspiration from 185 students at the 
 four local schools. This collaboration was funded

through a Development Grant from SkArts.  
 Students also painted portions of the mural in June. 

“As a funder of several cultural initiatives in Humboldt, I
would like to commend the volunteers and City staff
responsible for recent community cultural activities that
provide opportunities for the citizens of Humboldt to learn
the true history of the Humboldt area, Saskatchewan and
Canada, the first steps to the “truth” before Reconciliation
can be achieved.  

The mural is now a legacy project and a reminder of the
life and beauty of Indigenous peoples of the area.  The
students, teachers and artists involved in the mural will
remember with pride the project and the learnings. “Hats
off” to the City of Humboldt for supporting these
important community cultural projects." 
Dennis Garreck, Outreach Coordinator, SaskCulture
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S E N S E  O F  P L A C E  

Hoffman’s Novelty Circus
St. Elizabeth’s Hospital 
St. Elizabeth’s Convent 
St. Elizabeth’s School of Nursing 

Eight new storyboards were researched and developed in
2022. Most of these are on city property, but we are
thankful to Richard Jenkins and Nevin Leroux for allowing
the placement of these signs on their property. 

Funding support is from the Friends of the Museum &
Gallery, as well as “Elizabeth’s Place Inc” for the three
storyboards about the Hospital, School of Nursing and
Convent.

Cash Motors
Dafoe H huts
Elevator Alley 
Doc Ogilvie Home

An interactive Google map and a printable map of all
16 Sense of Place storyboards is available on the
department's website at humboldtmuseum.ca 

Thanks to the volunteer Public Art committee: Barrie Broad, Ivan Buehler, Zygmont
Kondzielewski, Dennis Korte, Mel Bolen, Malcolm Eaton and Wayne Schidlowsky.  

The Humboldt & Area Pride Group painted a rainbow coloured crosswalk.  Thanks to Sherwin
Williams in Saskatoon for donating paint again this year. 

Morse Code messages is a fun interactive way for
residents and tourists to discover local places and
connect with history. The first telegaph message was
sent from Humboldt in 1878.

The 2022 edition of Morse Code Messages was 
 painted in light green on the sidewalks with a 
 scavenger hunt to find the clues and win a prize! 

New storyboards share the stories of: 
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Funding through SaskCulture's Community Cultural Planning and Engagement Grant supported
public programs to raise awareness and understanding of Truth as part of the journey in
Reconciliation. The relationship with Horizon School Division was strengthened.  Mayor Michael
Behiel spoke at the ceremony for National Indigenous Peoples Day at the Division Office on June 21. 

R E C O N C I L I A T I O N  

We are thankful for the drummers, singers and dancers who shared
traditional songs and dances with us at the Reconciliation Mural ceremony,
and to Bryan McNabb of the Division for his guidance. 

Virtual community conversations were held for community groups and
individuals to discuss programs and partnerships in community work around
Reconciliation.  Thanks to Westminster United Church for organizing a Walk
for Reconciliation on the National Day for Truth and Reconciliation. 

"Westminster United Church – Humboldt Pastoral Charge has discussed ways in which our congregation
can practice reconciliation and work for Indigenous justice. The earmarked funds were not sufficient to host
a Blanket Exercise on our own so it worked well for us to be able to partner. We were pleased that members
of our church community were able to attend, along with participants from the greater community and
region. It was a powerful activity, and we have and we continue to recommend it to others."

A Blanket Exercise in partnership with Westminster United Church and the Humboldt and District
Chamber of Commerce was held in November and facilitated by Mary Smillie. This free event
welcomed people from around the province, and was a very rewarding and meaningful experience
for participants. 

A virtual "Personalizing your Land
Acknowledgement" workshop with
Annie Battiste of the Office of the
Treaty Commissioner was held. 
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O R I G I N A L  H U M B O L D T

Jim Finnigan and Peggy McKeand of Western Heritage led the
week of archeology at the site in July. Several anomalies north of
the telegraph station were excavated.  Artefacts included glass,
ceramics, chinking from the exterior of a log cabin, metal, nails,
debitage, a button, bullet cartridges, and faunal bones.  

Thanks to the volunteer committee: Garry Jenkins, Dennis
Korte, Edward Novecosky, Reynold Fortowsky, Ivan Buehler,
Rev. Al Hingley and Lorne Wolfe .

Staff provided school tours of the site to 150 students from
grade 2 – 7.  Thanks to Tanner Hall and Ivan Buehler for taking
photographs for upcoming promotional material. 

New equipment and safety supplies were purchased to assist in
keeping the grass trails groomed for public visitation.  Thanks to
the Good Neighbour Store for supporting these programs.
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In May, a Montreal-based sound artist,
Jen Reimer,  spent three days recording
sound and resonances in the tower, and
experimenting with the unique acoustic
qualities of the standpipe reservoir,
which was the basis for composing
music. Jen hopes to continue this work
in 2023.

W A T E R  T O W E R

The tower was open from July 2 to the
end of August on Wednesdays, Fridays
and Saturdays, with 383 visitors.  

Fundraising included tour admissions,
rentals, donations, and a barbecue in
June. Thanks to the Good Neighbour
Store for supporting the tower. 

Donations of $500 each for three steps
in the Staircase of Honour were
received, leaving six steps remaining.  

Thanks to the volunteer committee: Susan Bellamy, Aaron Lukan, Ivan Buehler,  Dan Steiner, Thelma
Gasmo, Hubert Possberg, Harley Bentley and Brad Lefebvre.

Water Tower Family Fun Day was held on July 23. Thanks to
the Humboldt Fire Department for bringing 3 trucks, and
letting the kids climb up into the trucks. There were games as
well as free Auroraman comic books courtesy of Jeff Burton. 

The Director shared the story of the Water Tower as part of a
Webinar Series through the Heritage Conservation Branch of
Ministry of Parks, Culture and Sport. The focus of the webinar
was Heritage Tourism and included the Ogema train rides and
Reesor Ranch with approximately 140 people in attendance. 
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F R I E N D S  O F  T H E
M U S E U M  &  G A L L E R Y  

C O M M U N I T Y  E N G A G E M E N T  

The 23rd Annual Festival of Wreaths opened on November
17 in partnership with the Humboldt BID's Moonlight
Madness event.  Yana Yudina-Jeewon sang for the downtown
shoppers.  Also performing were dancers from A-List Dance
& Acrobatics and the St. Dominic School Choir. 

F E S T I V A L  O F  W R E A T H S  

The Festival received incredible community support with 180
donations from 132 donors and 38 bottles of wine donated for
the Jingle Bottle wine grab. There was also a festival raffle, a
door prize donated by Brenda Freistadt, and a new “Spin to
Win” game.

A series of “Create and Donate” workshops were held to get
folks involved in the festival on a few different levels, and of
course, to get together and have some fun! 
 - Prairie Glass led an ornament making workshop where
participants made four ornaments and donated one. 
 - A painting wooden ornaments workshop was held with the
Chamber of Commerce job fair, and then provided as a drop-in
program to paint two and donate one to the festival.

Thanks to Dale Avison and Julia Ramsay who performed for
the bidders at the Festival this year. 

Congratulations to Pat Winkel who won the Festival raffle and
Kathy Kadler who won the Festival door prize.  

Thanks to everyone who purchased an item. Bidding was
online and in person, and wrapped up on December 8. The
event brought in approximately $10,800 which will support
community arts, culture and heritage programming. 
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M U S E U M
F O U N D A T I O N   

Santa Visits were held at the museum on Saturday afternoons.  Sensitive Santa was held over two noon
hours for children who required a quieter space for visiting.  Thanks to our wonderful volunteer Santas
Larry Jorgenson and Jeff Burton for making this possible!  Craft and letter writing tables were set up
for the 338 visitors. Thanks to everyone who donated to the Foundation. 

The Foundation Committee raised funds through donations, in memory of Hedy Ogilvie and Bella
Theiman. The Museum Foundation’s Statement of Financial Position and Registered Charity
Information Return are supported through the volunteer work of John Scott. 
 

Chairperson – Carol McLaren; Members: Ivan Buehler, Carol Oleksyn, Susan Bellamy, 
Treasurer – Jennifer Fitzpatrick 

S A N T A  V I S I T S

A new campaign was launched in the fall of 2022, to welcome back volunteers post pandemic and find
new volunteers.

The campaign included a new strategy for recruitment through printed material and social media 
 engagement.  A new form was designed for our website for people to sign up and share their interests
and availability so requests can be targeted to their profile.  In the last two months of the year, we
welcomed 14 people who are either new to Humboldt or just new to the Museum. Some of these new
folks helped with many holiday and winter activities, and we are looking forward to working with all of
our volunteers in the new year.

In 2022, volunteers worked 1617  hours - or to put it another way, 43 weeks of full-time work!

C O M M U N I T Y  S U P P O R T  -  V O L U N T E E R S   

"Our youngest two have never met Santa before and we didn't
know if it would be possible this year, but thanks to you guys our

whole family got the chance to meet Santa and experience what we
thought would be impossible, so thank you! For thinking 
of families like ourselves and giving us this opportunity."

Sensitive Santa ~ Parent comment
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Persephone Theatre, Saskatoon
Prairie Central District 
Prairie Hands Quilts and Crafts
Prairie Patchworkers Quilt Guild 
Pure Essence
Quill Plains Museums Network 
Quilting Angels Guild
Red Apple
Red Swan Pizza
Reflections by Richard
Reflexology by Kendra Chornomitz
Reid Thompson Public Library
REMAX
St. Peters College
Salon Truth to Beauty 
Sask Arts 
Sask Council of Archives 
Sask Craft Council
SaskCulture
Schuler-Lefebvre Funeral Chapel 
Sherwin Williams – Saskatoon
Shine Media Group
Sobeys 
South 20 Dodge
SPCA
St. Augustine School 
St. Dominic School 
St. Peter’s College
Strueby Plumbing & Heating
SV Stylists
TCO Cert 
The Co-operators
The Elizabeth
The Wireless Age
Thompson Travel
Thrifty Market 
Tim Hortons
Tranquil Garden Esthetics 
Twins Treats 
Universal Sports
Westminster United Church
Wheeler's Wholesale
Wong's Restaurant
Yoonjin Park, Art Therapist
Your Dollar Store With More 
Yuen's Family Clothing

1000 Words Photography
2 for 1 Family Pizza 
Accent Insurance
Action Restoration Services
Aline Furniture & Appliances
Alvin's Massage Clinic
Behiel Tax & Accounting
Bella Vista Inn
Bethany Pioneer Village Inc. 
Big Brothers Big Sisters 
BOLT FM
Boston Pizza
BrickHouse Clothing
Britt's Bakeshop
Canadian Tire
Cash Car Wash 
Carlton Trail College
Causeway Natural Health
Centra Realty Group
Coleen Bowman
Colony Chevrolet GMC Buick 
Community Services
Conexus Credit Union
Cottage Boutique
Creative Glam Boutique 
Crochet by Claire
Dancing Sky Theatre
Danish Oven
Designer Styles Salon
Diamonds of Detroit
Dog Portraits by B. Whittaker
Dr. Alaina Elias 
Dragonfly Studio
Farm World
Fields
Futuristic Industries
Gene's Memorials
Globe Theatre, Regina, SK
Gopher Books
Grid and Gertie Design Studio 
Handmade by Lindze
Haus of Stitches
Hergott Electric
Hergott Farm Equipment
Heritage Saskatchewan 

Homeschool Sewing 
Horizon School Division 
Horizon Fertilizers
Humboldt Area Arts Council
Humboldt Area Guardian Angels
Humboldt Area Pride Group 
Humboldt Chamber of Commerce
Humboldt District Sports Hall of Fame
Humboldt Collegiate Institute
Humboldt Co-op Food Store
Humboldt Dairy Queen
Humboldt Dental Clinic
Humboldt Downtown BID
Humboldt Early Years Family Centre
Humboldt Fire Department
Humboldt Florist Ltd.
Humboldt Good Neighbour Store
Humboldt Home Hardware 
Humboldt Ink
Humboldt Journal
Humboldt Motors Body Shop
Humboldt Public School
Humboldt Public School Daycare
Humboldt Regional Newcomers Center 
Humboldt MLA, Hon. Donna Harpauer
Joan Bruesch - Epicure Consultant
Johnny's Bistro
Just Be Cold Light Therapy
Kal Tire
Kemway Lanes
Knight Archer Insurance
Kurt Leicht - Investia Financial Services 
Ladies Auxilary -Royal Canadian Legion 
Lees Bees
Malinoski & Danyluik Funeral Home
Masterfeeds 
Millsap Fuel Distributors Ltd.
Misty Gardens
Modern Meat and Abbatoir 
Museums Association of Sask
Old Crow Handcraft
Office of the Treaty Commissioner 
Organization of Sask Arts Councils
Peavey Mart 

C O M M U N I T Y  S U P P O R T
B U S I N E S S E S  A N D  O R G A N I Z A T I O N S  
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